
Notice of Motion submitted by Mayor Bailey regarding the appointment of a 
Council representative to the Belle River Business Improvement Area Board of 
Management 

 

Whereas Councillor Kerr was appointed to the Belle River Business Improvement Area 
(BIA) Board of Management on November 29, 2022; 

And whereas the BIA area is represented by both Ward 3 and Ward 4 and would benefit 
from shared leadership throughout the Council term; 

And whereas both Councillor Kerr and Councillor Santarossa agree that a switch in 
representation at this time would benefit the BIA; 

Now therefore, Council appoints Councillor Santarossa as representative to the Belle 
River Business Improvement Area Board of Management for the remainder of the 2022-
2026 term. 


